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Programme for July 2017 

 

4
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm    

   Business meeting  

   Stewards: Jake Davies and Sidney Denham 

 

11
th

  Tuesday Evening meeting at the Cricket Club, 7-730pm 

Speaker: Erik Foster – ‘YUP’ Station kit 

Host: Alan Mepstead 

   Stewards: Tim Brett and Brian Dobinson 

 

16
th

  Sunday Summer picnic and concert with the Strait Eight Jazz and  

Blues Band in association with the Friends of Canterbury 

Festival at Barham Court, Rectory Lane, Barham CT4 6PD 

Gates open 5-30pm – concert starts 6.30pm 

Wet weather tickets are sold out, but if dry, there are tickets 

available at £15.  Dress code is British summer, tea and coffee  

will be available, bring your picnic and drinks.  Parking 

available.  Contact - The President. 

 

18
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at Canterbury Golf Club, 12.30 for 1pm 

Speaker: Geoff Connolly – My Flying Experiences 

Host: Deborah Connolly 

Stewards: Gill Dixon and Charles Evans 

 

25
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm 

Speaker: Jonathon Deeming, Surveyor to the Fabric – Current 

Conservation Projects at Canterbury Cathedral 

Host: Mark Rosen 

   Stewards: Geoff Goodban and John Harris   

 

Future Events 

 

29
th

 August – Guest Night – details to follow 

17
th

 September - Duck Race in the Westgate Gardens 



6
th

 – 8
th

 October – St Quentin 70
th

 Anniversary weekend 

31
st
 October – Quiz night 

16
th

 December – Christmas Dinner at Darwin college 

 

Rotary News 

 

Newsletter 

Please note that, after about 8 years in the role, I am no longer going to be editing 

the Newsletter.  Julie Reza is succeeding me, and in future any material should be 

sent to her. 

 

Rosemary Doyle 

 

Any member planning to be away for more than three weeks should apply 

to the Secretary for Leave of Absence or excused attendance as appropriate. 

 

If you are aware that a Rotarian or a member of his/her family is ill, then 

please let David Lewis know. 

 

Please note if you have not received an email advising you of the date(s) 

of when you are required to be a steward, then check the website programme as 

this now states “date and venue of next meeting, speaker and stewards”; if you 

cannot do that date, it is your responsibility to find a substitute.  You are also 

required to advise Robin Hendy (website co-ordinator), Julie Reza (Newsletter) 

and Wendy Jones (Dining Secretary) of the changes. 

 

Attendance in May was 66.6%. 

Ken Beere 

 

Speakers 

 

Mark Rosen has taken over as Speakers’ Secretary, so if you know of any 

interesting speakers, please contact him. 

 

Lunches 

 

Club Council has decided that lunches must be paid for in advance by quarterly 

standing order due on 1
st
 day of July, October, January and April.  Those paying 

by Paypal can continue to do so, but they should add 40p to cover the extra cost. 

 

Peter Hodge 


